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TO:		AGENCY HEADS, AGENCY LABOR RELATIONS DESIGNEES





FROM:	OFFICE OF LABOR RELATIONS





SUBJ.		EARLY RETIREMENT PROPOSAL





************************************************************************





Despite Governor Rowland's letter of April 10, 1997 and the Office of Labor Relations' General Letter No. 97-4, issued on April 18, 1997, there continues to be some question about the status of employees who retire now in anticipation of the Early Retirement Plan, in the event that the State's plan is not awarded by the arbitrator or is not approved by the General Assembly.  Governor Rowland has assured employees who work in executive branch agencies that they would be allowed to return to work in their current positions, and the time in the interim would be recorded as a leave of absence with position held.  It is important to note that the Governor's assurances do not extend to agencies outside of the executive branch, over which the Governor has no statutory authority.  Employees in those other agencies should inquire of their agency heads as to whether or not the same conditions would apply to them, in the event that the plan cannot be offered.





We hope that you will share this clarification with any of your employees who may still have questions.











							______________________________


							Linda J. Yelmini


							Labor Relations Assistant Manager








